
COMMON COUNCIL 
TUESDAY, JULY 11, 2017 
6:00 P.M. 
 
Mayor Ryan Daniel – Present 
Clerk Treasurer Rosie Coyle – Present 
Attorney Marcia McNagny – Present 
Council Members 
Walter Crowder – Present 
Nicole Penrod – Present 
Jennifer Romano – Present 
Tad Varga – Absent 
Daniel Weigold – Present 
 
The Columbia City Common Council met in regular session with all members, except Tad Varga 
present, Mayor Daniel presiding. 
 
MINUTES  Mayor Daniel shared he had given some changes to Rosie Coyle concerning the 
June 27, 2017 minutes.  Motion was made by Jennifer Romano to approve an overview of the 
June 27, 2017 meeting minutes as corrected, Dan Weigold seconded the motion, Nicole Penrod, 
Jennifer Romano and Dan Weigold voted aye, Walt Crowder abstained. 
 
ZONING TEXT AMENDMENT – ORDINANCE 2017-16 – 2ND READING   Motion was 
made by Nicole Penrod to read Ordinance 2017-6 by title only, Jennifer Romano seconded the 
motion, all voted aye.  Clerk Treasurer Rosie Coyle read Ordinance 2017-16; an ordinance 
amending the text of Chapters 2, 5, and 13 of the Zoning Ordinance. 
 
Motion was made by Jennifer Romano to approve Ordinance 2017-16 on second reading, Nicole 
Penrod seconded the motion, all voted aye. 
 
ORDINANCE 2017-15 – AMENDMENT TO TRAFFIC ORDINANCE – 2ND READING  
Motion was made by Walt Crowder to read Ordinance 2017-15 by title only, Dan Weigold 
seconded the motion, all voted aye.  Clerk Treasurer Rosie Coyle read Ordinance 2017-15; an 
ordinance amending Chapter 72, Trucks, of the Code of Ordinances of the City of Columbia 
City, Indiana. 
  
Motion was made by Jennifer Romano to approve Ordinance 2017-15 on second reading, Nicole 
Penrod seconded the motion, all voted aye. 
 
DEPARTMENT REPORTS  Tom Larue – Truck 101 still out for repairs, Board of Works 
approved Van Buren Street closure for training on Tuesday, July 18 from about 6:30 pm – 9 pm.  
Mike Cook – employee interviews, contacted by Midwest Poultry to possibly treat 100,000 
gallons for them, will no longer be required to test weekly for copper and cyanide which will 
save about $7,000 per year. Tony Hively – Board of Works approved the hiring of a part time 
dispatcher.  Mark Green – aquatics facility update, Jr. Golf tournament, football registration 



until July 28, enjoying new sign, baseball & softball tournaments, upcoming events - Pow Wow 
and Veteran’s Marathon. 
 
MAYOR REPORT  Upcoming budget meetings, Redevelopment Commission granted a couple 
more façade grants, will be attending the BZA meeting for two projects; the aquatics facility 
since a portion of the facility will have an employee medical clinic in it and for our disposal 
dump site.  Trick or Treat hours were set for Saturday, October 28 from 6 pm – 8 pm 
 
Having no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
      _______________________________  
      Mayor Ryan Daniel 
Attest: 
 
 
____________________________  
Clerk Treasurer Rosie Coyle  


